
Acceptable Use Policy 
For Miss Molly’s Third Grade Classroom 

 
 Dear Parents/Guardians, 

I am so excited for the year ahead! I know that we will accomplish great things together! 
Before we start getting into everything, there are a few classroom rules and policies that I 
believe are very important to go over for the students to have a successful year. 

Please read over my classroom rules and procedures and make sure to return it 
signed/initialed to me by Thursday, January 24th!  
 
Parents, please read aloud with student:  

Classroom Rules: 
1. I will respect my classmates as well as my teacher. 
2. I will take care of my classroom and materials. 
3. I will raise my hand before speaking and work quietly.  
4. I will listen when my teacher is talking and follow directions.  
5. I will have fun! 
 

Initial here: _________ 

 
Rules when using technology: 

1. I will use the technology only when my teacher approves. 
2. I will not damage or mess with the technology that my classmates and I are using. 
3. I will only be on technology for the time I am allowed to be. (This could change 

depending on teacher.) 
4. I will not share my passwords with anyone other than my teacher and parents. 
5. I will use my technology carefully and responsibly.  

 
Initial here: _________ 
 

Rules when using the Internet: 
1. I will not plagiarize or copy anyone’s work without citing the source. 
2. I will not bully anyone while on the internet. 
3. I will not be on any cite the teacher does not approve of. 
4. If there is a problem, I will come to my teacher for help. 
5. There will be a time limit of 35 minutes for the student to use the computer. (Could 

change depending on teacher.) 
 
Initial here: ________ 
 

Consequences: 
Breaking the internet rules can lead to the loss of internet privileges. 



Breaking the technology rules can lead to the loss of technology privledges. 
Breaking these classroom rules can also lead to consequences depending on what I decide. 
Consequences in my classroom include going to the principal’s office, getting recess time taken 
away, or getting strikes. 
Strikes include getting a warning (1st offense), loosing privileges (2nd offense), and going to the 
principal’s office or teacher contacting parents (3rd offense). 
 
Copyright: 
This is the right given to creators of original work to make sure that no one can take it and say it 
is theirs. This prevents internet users from taking certain work and using it as their own. So, 
make sure you give credit! ☺ 
Fair Use: 
Fair Use is a doctrine that allows a leeway for students and schools to use certain material for 
educational purposes. 
Plagiarism: 
This is when someone takes someone else’s work and uses it as their own. Miss Molly does not 
allow plagiarism in her classroom and wants you to show her your own ideas and work! If she 
sees any signs of plagiarism, there will be strikes given. (Depending on what she decides.) 
 
If you have any questions or concerns or want to learn more about plagiarism and copyright 
information, visit my website or email me at molly.james@smail.astate.edu!  
 

Do not forget to sign and date on the next page! 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your time!! Let’s have a great year! 
 
Students: I will obey Miss Molly’s classroom, technology, and internet rules, and I know the 
consequences for breaking them. 
 
 
_____________________________   _________________ 
Student signature        Date 
 
 
Parents: I have read over the classroom rules with my child and I give them permission to use 
technology in the classroom. I understand that there will be consequences for my child if any of 
these rules are broken. 
 
 
_____________________________   _________________ 

mailto:molly.james@smail.astate.edu


Parent signature       Date 
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